## PEELERS

Maintenance for Missions, Ministries and Local Churches

Address: 120 Folkstone Court · Easley, SC 29640 E-mail: jackmpeeler@yahoo.com



January 2007

Dear Praying Friends,

"Thou crownest the year with thy goodness; and thy paths drop fatness." Ps 65:11. We have seen the truth of this promise in 2006 and look forward to seeing it again in 2007.

God is so good in allowing us to serve Him. We were able to spend Christmas with family and friends at home. It was good to visit with those that mean so much to us.

In December we did have an opportunity to help our mission board office. We spent about a week on a remodeling project that will give the ladies there some much needed storage space. They do so much to help us in our ministry that it was good to be able to give back to them. While we were in Kings Mountain, I was asked to speak in the Watchnight Service of a local church. There were several other speakers and some great special music. Just before midnight we saw one young lady saved! What a blessing! This teenage girl will now begin the new year with Christ in her heart.

Our schedule is full for the first half of 2007. We have several meetings, mission conferences, and work projects. We have been contacted by a missionary in Canada to help with a small project. This looks like it will be taking place in April. We are also hoping to take a church on a mission trip later this year. Please pray that God will use us and work out all the details for both.

Some of you may know that our computer had to be replaced. We were able to purchase one at a very good price. Thanks to all who helped with that. It has certainly been a blessing to us.

As we enter this new year, please pray that God will supply the rest of our support. We have about 73% now and hope to be done with our deputation soon. Please also remember our ongoing needs: 1) ministry opportunities 2) new supporting churches 3) safety 4) health. Your prayers and giving make our ministry possible. All that God accomplishes through us is added to your account. Thank you.

Wishing you a Happy New Year,

Jack & Melinda